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BRINGING JOY & PURPOSE TO ORPHANS 

ACADEMIC UPDATES FOR AUGUST 2024 

Term 2 Closing and Holiday Activities:  
The second term concluded with dynamic 
celebrations, where 1,500 students showcased their 
talents and received awards recognizing their 
academic and extracurricular achievements. As part 
of the term-end activities, a two-week exam 
remediation program was conducted for 196 students 
in key exam grades (Grade 7s, 9s, and 12s) to 
strengthen their exam readiness. During this period, 
discipleship program, was well-coordinated by a 
dedicated team of shepherds, that played a key role 
in fostering a positive environment. Students also had 
time of engaging in various sporting discipline and 
other activities, which contributed to their holistic 
development. 

Unity High School Construction Project: The construction of 
Unity High School made significant strides in August, with 
experts from Zambia, USA, and Canada leading the 
foundational work. The new High school with boarding facility 
project will serve over 1,000 students and create more than 
100 employment opportunities, aligning with our vision of 
“Discipling future leaders through biblical truth and 
Educational excellence”. 
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Gap-Year Program: Forty-eight Gap-Year students were 
oriented for outreach missions in partnership with 
Operation Mobilization (OM). These students have been 
commissioned for 3 Months (September to Month end 
November, 2024) to remote districts across Zambia. The 
locations are Ndola, Kabwe, Kasama, Mkushi, Chipata, 
Chongwe, and Sesheke. They have been equipped with 
the Christ Mission and essential resources to support 
their work in these communities, focusing on 
transforming lives through spiritual and community 
engagement. 

Discipleship Program: The second term holiday CPDs 
started from August 12th to 26th, seven school 
leaders from Chipata, Garneton, and Kawama 
participated in a leadership development program 
focused on Christ-centered servant leadership. This 
training aimed to equip school leaders with the skills 
necessary to guide our schools with integrity and 
spiritual purpose. In addition, over 85 teachers across 
all Lifesong schools participated in in-house CPD and 
Stimulation Skills workshops. These workshops 
provided innovative strategies to improve teaching 
skills and foster cognitive development, contributing 
to enhanced learning outcomes. 

VOTEC Program Developments: The VOTEC program, 
saw continued success with the introduction of two 
new courses - Auto Mechanics and Power Electrical. 
Students who took exams in Food Production, Brick 
Laying, and Tailoring Designing in 2023 achieved 
impressive pass rates. Term 2 –2024, the enrolment has 
increased. This is part of the indicator of demand for 
vocational courses among students and reflects the 
growing recognition of the program’s value in providing 
practical, job-ready skills. Prepared by Educational Advocate : 

Teddy Kafwanka 
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